
  

Thurs 4 May @ 6pm Parent/Child 

meeting at Undercover Area 

Fri 5 May @ 2.30pm Assembly 1W 

Sat 6 May @ 6pm Confirmation Commit-

ment Mass 

Sun 7 May @ 9am Confirmation Commit-

ment Mass 

Mon 8 May-NAPLAN week commences 

for Year 3 & 5 

Tues 9 May @ 11am Mothers Day cele-

bration for Kindy L1 

Thurs 11 May @ 11am Mothers Day 

Celebration for Kindy L2 & 3 

Mon 5 Jun-Public Holiday WA Day 

Tues 6 Jun—Pupil Free Day 
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DEAR PARENTS AND FRIENDS 

 

Leaders’ Forum 

On Monday 24 February our Leadership Team attended a Leaders’ Forum in 

Perth with 500 other Catholic School Leaders from our 166 schools across 

the state. The facilitators were Professor Michael Fullan and Brendan Spil-

lane. In the context of St Lawrence’s, our Geraldton region and our whole 

WA sector we worked through Context and Process, Collaborative Cultures, 

Deep Learning and Nuanced Leadership. This work relates to the previous 

work we have done with Lyn Sharratt in transforming Catholic Schools of 

Excellence. Thank you to Elaine Battilana who looked after the school as 

‘teacher in charge’ in our absence. 

Ash Wednesday – the start of Lent 

Thank you to Kelly Ministry for leading the school in our Ash Wednesday   

celebration last week. Thank you to Bishop Michael for coming out to        

celebrate mass with us, and our parents and parishioners who attended. 

Ash Wednesday is the start of Lent as we prepare and wait for 40 days until 

our Easter celebrations. Each class had their Lenten promises burnt to ash, 

cooled and distributed on our foreheads to remind us that we are dust and 

to dust we shall return. 

Swimming Carnival 

What a great afternoon we had last Thursday at the Aquarena for our      

annual swimming carnival. Congratulations to Thomas Faction in winning 

the shield and to our champions and runner ups. Thank you to all staff and      

parents who assisted during the carnival. Thanks also to our sports teachers 

Mrs Burro and Mr Gaby for organising this event. There are more details 

about the results inside our newsletter. 

Project Compassion news 
and activities 

Swimming Carnival re-
sults 

Cyber Safety & Security 
presentation information 

Sat 14 Mar @ 6pm—Yr 5 

Family Mass 

Mon 23 Mar-P&F & Board 

Meetings 

 

SCHOOL FETE 

29 March 2020 

 

3 WEEKS TO GO! 

Further details on pages 7-10 
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 RELIGIOUS NEWS 

The school leadership team met with our head boy and head girl as 

well as the Semester 1 Ministry Leaders over a shared lunch. Thank 

you to the canteen for providing us with delicious food. 

 

Happy Days  

David Tunchon  

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please find below Bishop 
Michael’s Lenten Message for 
2020 and the Holy Father’s Papal 
Lenten Message.  

They are inspirational and reflec-
tive readings, conveying the 
meaning of Easter. 

Bishop Michael Morrissey’s Len-

ten Message for 2020 

Message of His Holiness Pope 

Francis for Lent 2020 

 

They are also available on the Di-
ocesan Website https://
www.geraldtondiocese.org.au/  
as well as Diocesan News and 
Events 

https://www.stlps.wa.edu.au/profiles/stlawrence/assets/clientdata/documents/community/20200226_bp_m_morrissey_2020_lenten_message.pdf
https://www.stlps.wa.edu.au/profiles/stlawrence/assets/clientdata/documents/community/20200226_bp_m_morrissey_2020_lenten_message.pdf
https://www.stlps.wa.edu.au/profiles/stlawrence/assets/clientdata/documents/community/20200224_papal_lenten_message.pdf
https://www.stlps.wa.edu.au/profiles/stlawrence/assets/clientdata/documents/community/20200224_papal_lenten_message.pdf
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.geraldtondiocese.org.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7CHelen.Prosser%40cewa.edu.au%7C06d97c003aac453e24d908d7bbe505b5%7Cc5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23%7C0%7C0%7C637184464716253365&sdata=LckyV5tbD8piKx
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.geraldtondiocese.org.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7CHelen.Prosser%40cewa.edu.au%7C06d97c003aac453e24d908d7bbe505b5%7Cc5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23%7C0%7C0%7C637184464716253365&sdata=LckyV5tbD8piKx
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 ADMINISTRATION 

    

 

 

Happy birthday to the following 
children who  celebrated their birth-

days in January & February:  

February Week 4: Katelyn O, Amelia 

H, Charlie O, Hunter R, Michael McL, 

Makai U, Aaliyah F, Charlee J, Yasmin 

W, Charlee M 

March Week 5: Jake D, Joby H, Lucas 

S, Mostyn W, James F, Neekiya CJ, 

Diezel B, Malayah B, Odin B  

ASSEMBLY ROSTER                              
(FRIDAYS @ 2.30 pm) 

Week 6—13th Mar 3B 

Week 8—27th Mar 2S 

MERIT CERTIFICATES 

Certificates will be presented at 
Assembly on Friday 13 March 

at 2.30pm 
 

1I 
Lucy H, Makai U 

1K 
Ilana A, Jake D 

1S 
Rebekah McL, Layla O 

2J 
Koa M, Gabe M 

2K 
Koa P, Brax P 

2S 
Matilda W, Hudson C 

3B 
Bryson M, Katelyn O 

3C 
Isla C, Cohen D 

3K 
Cassidy M, Wesley O’M 

4A 
Charlee M, Edith T 

4B 
Makayla H, Ben H 

4W 
Alice H, Miguel C 

5B 
Opal P, Kerby M 

5C 
Jack McC, Miley DSM 

5M 
Rahni T, Anumi A 

6J 
Alex S, Maddy M 

6K 
Jenny B, Madison C 

6Z 

Oliver S, Sianna J 

 

French: Jensen W 4W 

Music: Oliver S 4W 

Drama: Harlin  B 6J 

Visual Art: Sian DL 1S 

Enrichment: Emmanuel I 6K 

We request par-

ents and carers to          

inform the school 

office at the very earliest of any 

changes that would assist us in 

contacting you in case of an emer-

gency. 

Also don’t forget to mention your 
name, your child’s name and class 
when responding to text messag-
es sent from school. 

Fruit of the Spirit 

Love, Joy, Peace, Patience, Kindness,  
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 The Great Northern Junior Foot-

ball League will be holding their 

annual registration day for junior 

players of all ages on Sunday  8 

March from 1pm – 2.30pm @ 

Towns Football Club.  

 If they are unable to attend the 

registration day but would like 

more information, contact Grady 

Tomelty 

  D: 0439 674 378      

 M: 0439 674 378   

E: gtomelty@wafc.com.au   

Let’s stay healthy and keep each 

other safe! 

To keep ourselves and our students 

safe during this health crisis, parents 

and carers are asked to support us at 

school by adhering to the following 

recommendations sent by the De-

partment of Health and Catholic Ed-

ucation Office, WA.  

1. DO NOT send children to school if 

they are sick. 

2. Teach and encourage your chil-

dren to wash their hands thorough-

ly with soap and water for at least 

20 seconds before & after eating, 

after visiting the toilet as well as 

after they blow their nose. 

3. Avoid touching their eyes, nose 

and mouth with unwashed hands. 

4. Teach children to cough or sneeze 

into their elbows or use a tissue 

and discard it immediately after 

use. 

5. Children are advised to not shake 

hands, hug and as far as possible 

refrain from touching other chil-

dren at school. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fgtomelty%40wafc.com.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7CHelen.Prosser%40cewa.edu.au%7C4138360ce55a44354ff308d7bc01c510%7Cc5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23%7C0%7C0%7C637184588132113138&sdata=ZESo7BhktnC%2FwX8ouQ
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Swimming Carnival 

Thursday 27 February 2020 

Last Thursday was another successful swimming carnival for our Year Four to Six students. 

After inclement weather threatened to postpone the day, it ended up being perfect weath-

er for a swim (even for the teachers!). Amazing sportsmanship and encouragement was 

shown by all students on the day and we are so proud of each and every one of their 

efforts. 

The individual champions on the day were Hudson W, Gaia S, Maveric H, Opal P, Emmanuel 

I and Elora D. Runner up champions were Lochie H, Bianca B, Tyson O, Rahni T, Laird M and 

Tessa O. 

The results for champion faction were as follows. 

4th: O’Collins 379     3rd: Gummer 457     2nd: Kelly 550     1st: Thomas 563 

Karen Burro and I would like to thank all our staff for their hard work on the day, as well as 

our amazing parents who offered their time to support the school and allow the day to run 

smoothly. 

Stuart Gaby 
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